
 

 

 

 

 

      

COVID-19 Policies for the 2021 Golf Season 

(Subject to change based upon guidance from the State) 

 

Face Coverings – All golfers and patrons of Val Halla will be required to wear a face 
covering in the parking lot, around the clubhouse, on the putting greens/driving range, 
and anywhere indoors. Once your group gets to the starting hole to tee off, you may 
remove your masks, but only if you continue to maintain social distancing. If at any 
point during the round, social distancing can no longer be maintained, you must put 
your face covering back on.  

 

Golf Carts – Golfers that choose to take a golf cart for their round, are not required to 
wear a face mask during their round if they ride by themselves. If you are riding with 
another golfer, both golfers must wear face coverings while in the golf cart. The only 
exception to this is members of the same household (not family) may ride in the same 
cart together without face coverings. Golfers wishing to not share a cart may be 
allowed to do so, but only if there are available carts to be able to service golfers of 
later tee times, as we have a limited number of golf carts. 

 

Pre-Arrival – We are asking that anyone who is currently exhibiting symptoms of COVID-
19 or has been in close personal contact with someone who has shown symptoms of 
COVID-19, stay away from the golf course until they are certain they do not have 
COVID-19. This is in an effort to keep all Val Halla staff members and golfers as safe as 
possible.  

 

On-Course – Similar to 2020, we will not be placing rakes, ball washers, or benches on 
the golf course. Additionally, flagsticks cannot be touched or removed from the hole. 
We are awaiting an update from the Governor’s office on some of these restrictions for 
2021, and we will update you on any changes.  


